
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Hello everyone, 

Parent Teacher Student – 3 Way Meetings 

Over the past few weeks, teachers have been busy making assessments 

of learning to write timely and relevant mid year reports for your   

information. Reports will be sent home in 2 weeks time for your early 

information, and then we welcome and encourage you to join us for 

our 3 way reporting conversations the following week. Information 

shared during the meeting will be relevant and appropriate to your 

child’s learning and participation, therefore, whatever their age, they 

are able to be a part of the conversation. We encourage our students 

to be responsible for their own learning, therefore it is important that 

they are a part of the meeting. Please bring your child along, and     

include them in the feedback process. Further information regarding 

the booking system will be included in next week’s newsletter. 

 

Preparedness for Short Term Lock Downs 

Recently the DoE have encouraged schools to be ready in case we  

experience similar COVID related short term lock downs similar to 

Victoria. Schools will be classified as an essential service, and therefore 

will remain open for essential workers. We will also be required to 

provide online and paper based learning opportunities for learning at 

home. Please ensure that you are aware of your child’s logon details 

for accessing Microsoft Office 65, Reading Eggs and Mathletics. We 

certainly hope that this situation will not occur in Tasmania, but it is 

essential that we are prepared.  

 

Student Health and Attendance 

Please ensure that you are mindful of keeping students home from 

school when they are showing signs of being unwell. We have lots of 

children currently coughing, sneezing and with runny noses. While  

attendance at school is very important, to keep us ALL healthy we 

would appreciate it if children DO NOT come to school when they 

are unwell.  
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June 

Thursday 3rd     NMPSSA Cross Country 

Thursday 10th Kindergarten Cross 

   Country Event 

 

Monday 14th Long Weekend 

Week beginning 21st Parent/Teacher/

    student meetings 

Tuesday 22nd Prospect High Taster 

   Day 

 

Thursday 24th Reader’s Cup Inter-

   School Final 

Assembly Hosting Roster 

Early Childhood - Thursdays at 

12.10pm 

3/6  Prep Morgan/Ankin 

10/6   1/2 Hendriksen/Partridge 

17/6 Prep Mason/Eyles 

Primary - Fridays at 11.15am 

4/6 4/5 Thrush to host 

 3/4 Korpershoek sharing 

11/6 2/3 Johnson to host 

 5/6 Chatterton sharing 

18/6 5/6 Hawkins to host 

 5/6 Cini to share 



AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Merit Certificates 

Primary:  Lottie B, Jack M, Jack S, Lyla S, Kobe H, Lucas M 

GT4GC 

Primary:  Emmerson A, Toby L, Verity H, Lyla S 

School Uniform 

As the weather is now becoming colder, I remind parents and families of the requirements of our Uniform Policy,   

endorsed by the School Association. Our uniform includes several items that provide warmth, including the rugby 

jumper and jackets. It is essential that these items are worn as the main provision of warmth. Puffer jackets, or the 

equivalent, are permissible to be worn to school in the morning as long as other items are also worn.  They are not to 

be worn in classrooms; therefore, another layer of uniform is necessary for warmth. As the cold weather increases it 

is still necessary that our attention to full school uniform is a focus for everyone.  

 

Kind regards 

Jeanagh Viney 
Jeanagh Viney 

Principal 

 

HAGLEY CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

Here is a complete list of the placegetters in our cross country carnival from last week. Congratulations to all our  

students who took part, the participation levels were exceptional in each grade. 

GIRLS 

Prep 

1st Tessa V 

2nd  Jessica D 

3rd Eleanor D 

 

Grade 1 

1st Emma  C 

2nd Indianna H 

3rd Ariana E 

 

Grade 2 

1st Samantha W 

2nd Evie L 

3rd Isabelle H 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 3 

1st Charlotte J 

2nd Evie R 

3rd Isabella Y 

 

Grade 4 

1st Delaney A 

2nd Lillee L 

3rd Kasey P 

 

Grade 5 

1st  Ava F 

2nd Emmerson A 

3rd Lottie B 

 

Grade 6 

1st Lottie G 

2nd Claudia c 

3rd Matilda L 

 

BOYS 

Prep 

1st Noah V 

2nd Hamish H 

3rd Niall D 

 

Grade 1 

1st  Billy Mc 

2nd Knox W 

3rd Ethan J 

 

Grade 2 

1st Louis B-S 

2nd Dylan P 

3rd Harry M 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 3 

1st Lachie F 

2nd Will Mc 

3rd Tommy C 

 

Grade 4 

1st Kobe H 

2nd Xavier M 

3rd Archie J 

 

Grade 5 

1st Jack D 

2nd Evan H 

3rd Fletcher M 

 

Grade 6 

1st Jack M 

2nd Lachlan F 

3rd Owen H 

 



NMPSSA CROSS COUNTRY TEAM 

This Thursday our cross country team, chosen after our school carnival, will travel to Cressy District School to     

compete in the NMPSSA cross country carnival. The students selected have received a form notifying them of their 

selection. This form must be returned before Thursday to enable the children to compete. 

Congratulations to the following students on their selection: 

Charlotte J, Evie R, Isabella Y, Adele S, Isabelle D, Lachlan F, Will Mc, Tommy C, Dylan H, Jack S, Delaney A, Lillee L, 

Kasey P, Holly D, Karmi A, Kobe H, Xavier M, Archie J, Toby L, Thomas H, Ava F, Emmerson A, Lottie B, Torah A-J, 

Olive B, Jack D, Evan H, Fletcher M, Jasper C, Ethan D, Lottie G, Claudia C, Matilda L, Isabella M, Emmy C, Jack M, 

Lachlan F, Owen H, Caleb H, Will F. 

We look forward to hearing how they fare on the day. 

KINDERGARTEN CROSS COUNTRY  

All our kinder classes will have the opportunity for a cross country run on Thursday 10th June. Spectators are most 

welcome but you will be required to sign in on your arrival. QR Codes and paper forms will be available at the school 

oval. The event will commence at 2.00pm. 

NEWSTEAD ATHLETICS CROSS COUNTRY SERIES 

On Saturday, Hagley’s Weekend Cross Country team participated in the Northern All Schools Cross Country 

Championships which was held  at the Carrick Pacing Club, Carrick. On a cold, but clear day all our students who 

participated gained personal best times for their events. A number of our students need to be congratulated on 

their podium places in their respective age groups. 

Tessa V- 1st in the under 7 Girls 

Noah V- 1st in the under 7 Boys 

Dylan P - 1st in the under 9 Boys 

Lachlan F -  3rd in the under 11 Boys 

Jack D - 3rd in the under 13 Boys. 

With the last run coming up this weekend at Trevallyn Reserve, a big thanks goes out to all the students who have 

represented Hagley this year.  

Mr Preece 

 



NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 

Book Club – Issue 4 orders are due in by 9pm on the 10th of June via the LOOP app. 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

We are in to Week 6 of the PRC.  Please encourage your child to find some time to read everyday.  Even 5 or 10 

minutes a day makes a big difference over time. 

Readers’ Cup 

A number of our grade 5/6 students have elected to participate in the Readers’ Cup for 2021.  This is an inter-school 

reading competition for teams of up to 6 students.  They have been reading a set of 6 books over the last 6 weeks.  

Next week our four teams will complete a quiz about all of the books, and present a Creative Presentation about one 

of the books.  The winning team will represent our school at the inter-school final at Perth Primary School on the 24th 

of June. 

 

Happy reading from the Library Team – Mrs Jessica Marston (Teacher-Librarian) and Mrs Bronwyn Walker 

(Library Technician). 

 

eSmart News 

This week there is particularly disturbing content making the rounds across Snap Chat, TikTok and other popular   

social media platforms.  Please follow the advice from experts in this area – DO NOT discuss the content that is being 

shared, instead make time to discuss with your child what they should do when they come across disturbing or      

traumatic content.  Make sure your child knows not to share any such content with siblings, friends or followers, to 

make sure they have an identified trusted adult to report it to who can then help them to block and report the con-

tent to the platform or the esafety commissioner’s office.  https://www.esafety.gov.au/report 

 

Mrs Jessica Marston – Acting AST/eSmart Co-ordinator 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/report


BREAKFAST CLUB 

Starting tomorrow and on every Wednesday  after our students will be able to purchase some breakfast items from 

our school canteen. We have kept the cost to a  minimum - only 20c per item. Everyone is welcome to visit our 

Grab and Go Breakfast Club. Children who attend Reading Club, should go there first and grab some breakfast on 

their way to class. 

PROSPECT HIGH SCHOOL 

Prospect High School is inviting any parents who intend enrolling 

their child for Grade 7 in 2022 to please indicate their intention 

by following this link https://forms.office.com/r/DN11vb4uSU 

 

If you are unable to use the link above please visit Prospect High 

School on Facebook.  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FDN11vb4uSU%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3aGcYmU-7KPlUIweMvxfFWlZ7kot5mu-qX2860PW6BRyYpmxiD-knp_fo&h=AT0dRHEeSgKoFFK2rvcbFMZEE2RzF5Ks7ZG438ly7LKlSTYRxF76h0UxOcvcMF04laaoy5Ji7xaRSgSLYAq9_u0vcJfkAA-ezyU3TVzoo


HAGLEY CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 


